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MEMO

	To:
	Professor Jennifer Grove, Chair, Curriculum Committee
Michelle Fanslau, Director, Academic Services

	From:
	Theo Koupelis

	Subject:
	Comments on CHM 2025/2025L/2032L curriculum proposals


In reference to the curriculum proposals for CHM 2025/2025L/2032L, which will be discussed by the Curriculum Committee during its 02/22/13 meeting, I would like to reiterate my support for the suggested changes. Please consider this memo as my supporting signature for the proposals under the assumption that the following points have been taken into consideration by those who make decisions on budgetary issues. 

I have made the following points on many occasions, including by e-mail and during the last Deans’ Council meeting. I hope the distinctions I am making between the academic aspect of the changes and the budgetary implications are clear and not taken out of context.
1) As a scientist and faculty member, I fully support the idea of adding what is for all practical purposes an obvious math prerequisite for CHM 2025/L and adding an extra hour for the lab in CHM 2032L. The more time we have with the students in the lab, the better job we can do in presenting the material and providing our students a better lab experience. Also, the more math our students know, the better they will understand scientific concepts and be able to analyze and present data. 

2) As an administrator, I would be remiss in my job if I did not make clear the budgetary ramifications of these changes.

· The reason that CHM 2025L has been offered as a three-contact-hour class is that both the lecture and lab components of CHM 2025 did not have a math prerequisite; as such, our faculty needed the time to cover the math necessary for our students to succeed in the class. By adding the math prerequisite without reducing the number of contact hours to two, one has to consider the budgetary impact of the “extra” contact hour, per section, per semester. 

· The proposal for increasing the number of contact hours for CHM 2032L, so that it is “equivalent” to CHM 2025L, even though this class already has a math prerequisite, clearly has a budgetary impact, per section, per semester.

· While I fully support the proposals, I want to make it abundantly clear that, by accepting them, your committee would be hard-pressed to reject an increase to the contact hours of all other science labs that would benefit by a similar change. If an introductory chemistry class needs three hours for its lab component, I can guarantee you that calculus physics needs at least three hours. Your committee will receive such proposals as fast as I can generate them. Again, this does have budgetary implications.

· Finally, all these changes will impact the loads of our faculty teaching these classes. An increase in contact hours could result in an increase in the number of sections that I need to cover with additional faculty. This has its own implications as to the ratio of full-time to adjunct faculty.  
If you need any additional information, please let me know.

Respectfully,

Theo Koupelis
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